
BULLETIN 2
ISSUED - 20 May 2024

2.00PM

TO ALL COMPETITORS:
The organizers hereby issue the following Bulletin in reference to the event “Rally Barbados” and its 
precursor, “First Citizens King of the Hill”. Competitors are advised that this notice will be available on 
the Sportity App and on the Rally Barbados website.

Main Service Locations
Teams who wish to request servicing in groups at main service locations can submit their request by 
emailing - ncorbin@gmail.com.

RallySafe Installation
Installation of RallySafe units will take place at Bushy Park in the pits on Thursday May 30, 
from 1pm – 6pm.

Pace Noting for Stages 1, 3 & 21
Pace noting for Special Stages 1,3 & 21 will take place at Bushy Park Barbados from 3pm until 6pm on 
Thursday May 30. The organisers will inform all competitors as to the final configuration of stages 1, 3 
and 21 at Bushy Park on Thursday May 30.

Stages 1 & 3 start outside the circuit finishing on the inside. Stage 21 will only take place within the 
confines of the circuit itself. The configuration of all three stages will be the same for inside the circuit 
thereby requiring only one set of pace notes. 

Please collect the route instructions and map from the Rally Office when you arrive on Thursday  May 30. 

Pacenoting may be done in your competition car but NOT at competition speed.

The organisers are aware that there is an overlap between RallySafe installation and pacenoting but 
so as to avoid having competitors carry out these two functions on different days we scheduled them 
together for efficiency. Based on the size of the entry, not all competition cars can be on the course at 
the same time, so there should be enough time to complete installation and pace noting during the 
afternoon session.  Note that Vans or APVs cannot fit under the bridge section on the Bushy Park Stage!
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Controls & What3Words
Our team will be going back out this week to respray the marks for the stage starts and finishes on the 
road.

In addition to the stage maps, tulip diagrams and distances in the road book, we are also using 
What3Word codes to identify the location of all Controls. This system is far more accurate and hopefully 
will replace the extensive time spent by our team having to repeatedly re-mark the roads due to the 
weather and road conditions. 

There is a slight error in the code for the start of the Dark Hole stage on Sunday 2nd June (Stages 13 & 
16). The code published in the printed Road Book is: ///quilts.snaps.found 
The correct code is: ///quilt.snaps.found

Please note that the correct code appears in the digital version of the Road Book.

About what3words
What3words is a free app that lets you pinpoint your location using a combination of three unique 
words. After downloading the app on a smartphone, simply enter the what3words address into the free 
what3words app, and the word combination will identify that location. It is accurate to within 3 metres. 
After entering the what3words address you can also tap ‘Navigate’ and select ‘Google Maps’ to open and 
see the location in Google Maps.

WELCOME PARTY
A reminder of the Welcome Party scheduled for Friday 24th May at 6pm to be held at the residence of 
our Clerk of the Course Barry Gale.

Barry lives at Mangrove in St. Philip which is about 10 minutes away from Bushy Park. More details on 
this event soon!
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